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RESOLUTION NO. 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ARROYO 
GRANDE AUTHORIZING THE CONTINUED TEMPORARY CLOSURE 
OF SHORT STREET SOUTH OF EAST BRANCH STREET AND NORTH 
OF OLOHAN ALLEY TO ACCOMMODATE ITS USE AS A PEDESTRIAN 
AND PUBLIC AREA 
 

WHEREAS, pursuant to California Vehicle Code Section 21101(e), on June 23, 2020 the 
City Council temporarily closed Short Street south of east Branch Street and north of 
Olohan Alley via Resolution 5006 to accommodate its use as an outdoor eating area 
during the COVID-19 pandemic; and  
 
WHEREAS, the City Council is evaluating the permanent closure and redevelopment of 
Short Street south of east Branch Street and north of Olohan for possible future use as a 
pedestrian plaza and park; and 
 
WHEREAS, during the time that plans for the possible permanent closure and 
redevelopment of Short Street are being prepared and evaluated, the Council desires to 
keep Short Street south of east Branch Street and north of Olohan Alley closed to vehicles 
and allow its use as a pedestrian and public area. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City Council of the City of Arroyo 
Grande hereby: 
 

1. Authorizes the continued temporary closure of Short Street south of East Branch 
Street and north of Olohan Alley until such time as the future use of Short Street 
has been determined. 

 
2. The City Clerk shall certify to the adoption of this Resolution and shall cause a 

certified copy to be filed in the Office of the City Clerk.   
  
On motion of Council Member   , seconded by Council Member  , and 
on the following roll call vote, to wit: 
 
AYES: 
NOES: 
ABSENT: 
 
the foregoing Resolution was passed and adopted this 10th day of May, 2022. 
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CAREN RAY RUSSOM, MAYOR 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
  
JESSICA MATSON, CITY CLERK 
     
 
APPROVED AS TO CONTENT: 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
WHITNEY MCDONALD, CITY MANAGER 
 
 
APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
 
 
 
  
TIMOTHY J. CARMEL, CITY ATTORNEY 
 


